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Mr. R. Andrew
Church House
Great Smith Street,
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Friday 17th, May, 2019

Dear Mr. Andrew,

Thank you for your letter dated 15 April, 2019 reference NB29/37/RA -
regarding Mission & Pastoral Measure 2011 - Benefices of St. John, Forton;
Christ Church, Gosport; and Holy Trinity, Gosport.

I am pleased to attach the response from the Church Wardens of Christ Church,
Gosport; and Holy Trinity, Gosport.

The original letter will be posted to you first class tomorrow. We would
appreciate an acknowledgement of receipt of this in due course.

Yours sincerely
ER o ety
O aJg
Chrissie O’Neill
Secretary

Holy Trinity Church
Parochial Church Council
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THE PLURALITY OF CHRIST CHURCH and
HOLY TRINITY, GOSPORT

Mission and Pastoral Measure 2011

Diocese of Portsmouth

Benefices of St. John, Forton; Christ Church, Gosport: and Holy
Trinity, Gosport (Ref: NB29/37/RA)

We, as Churchwardens of Holy Trinity and Christ Church, Gosport wish to make the
following representation on behalf of our Parochial Church Councils, our
congregations and the wider community of our geographical parishes.

While we accept the Scheme in principle we would wish there to be amendment to
give our present parish priest and incumbent Reverend Andy Davis (Fr. Andy) the
certainty of retaining his present office albeit in another form i.e. team rector. Our
reasons for this representation are as follows:

1. We have been told throughout the process that it is a legal requirement to
“dispossess” (in the secular world we call it redundancy) the current holder but
that he can apply for what we consider his own job/post. A note to the original
draft proposals says “...it is intended that an open and transparent recruitment
process would be undertaken for all possible offices. Clergy who currently hold
offices that would be affected by these draft proposals would be welcome to
apply for any of the possible offices.”

2. We have subsequently been informed that all offices, including Fr. Andy’s, will be
advertised nationally - again we were told this is a legal requirement.

3. The letter from the Church Commissioners of the 15t April directs us to
“Information on dispossession of clergy...(starting at paragraph 4.10 and also
Appendix 1.6)". Upon reading this information it would appear that the
Diocese/Bishop's Council have been less than open with us.

4. Clause 4.12 of the Code of Practice states that “The vast majority of
dispossessions resulting from pastoral reorganisation schemes will be “technical
dispossessions” as it will usually be intended to appoint the person(s) concerned
to comparable offices in the new benefices created by the reorganisation...”.
Clause 4.1 of Appendix 1.6 states that “... This provision will not, however, be
necessary if a sitting incumbent or team vicar whose office is dissolved is
designated in the scheme as the first incumbent of a benefice created or
otherwise affected by the scheme...”. Should anyone argue that this is merely a
Code of Practice, these words are included in s39(3)(a) of the Mission and
Pastoral Measure 2011(No.3).

5. Schedule 4 (Compensation of Office-Holders) paragraph 1(2) of the Measure
states “But a person who comes within sub-paragraph (1) is not entitled to
compensation under this Schedule if the pastoral scheme or order also provides
for the person’s appointment to an ecclesiastical office with a stipend and any
other emoluments at an equivalent or higher level”.

6. It has become apparent to us from this information and the many other
references to designated clergy in the Measure that the “legal requirement” to go
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down the route of advertising nationally and clergy applying “for any of the
possible offices” is not the only option.

For these reasons, we propose that the Pastoral Scheme be amended to name Fr
Andy as the designated first incumbent of the new benefice of Christ Church, Holy
Trinity and Forton. We do not make this proposal out of blind loyalty but because we
sincerely believe a better person could not be appointed to this office. Christ Church
and Holy Trinity are of two different traditions but with Fr Andy's encouragement we
have learned to honour one another and to work harmoniously together. Fr Andy has
a natural ability to engage with all age groups — from aged 2 to 102 — which has
enabled him to gain the respect of large numbers of people in Gosport, whether they
are sympathetic to Christianity or not. He is innately spiritual, compassionate and
empathetic combined with a great sense of fun and humour — all attributes which
have helped us increase our congregations and which we believe will continue to do
so without losing those we have which potentially could happen if we found
ourselves with a new and unknown incumbent. While we understand the reasons for
the pastoral reorganisation we would hope that with the right care and leadership,
which we believe Fr Andy can give, young and old (and not so old) could integrate
and learn from and care for each other and together care for and grow the church in
Gosport.

This action would resolve an aspect of the draft scheme which we find very
confusing and to which we have received no satisfactory answer at any of the
consultations. Paragraph 6 of the scheme states that "The rector shall be presented
by a patronage board...constituted in accordance with the provisions of the Schedule
hereto". Paragraph 7 (1) states "the vicar in the team ministry shall be chosen by the
Bishop and rector jointly...". According to the Schedule "The patronage board
referred to in clause 6 of this Scheme shall consist of:- (1)...(a) the Bishop of
Portsmouth... (b) the vicar in the team ministry.” This seems to imply that the vicar in
the team ministry who has yet to be chosen by "the Bishop and rector jointly" will sit
on the patronage board by which the rector is to be presented - is this not a chicken
and egg situation?

.......................................

Eric Baker
Churchwarden — Christ Church

..........................................

Chrissie O'Neill
Churchwarden — Holy Trinity Churchwarden — Holy Trinity
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Dear Sir

Re: Proposed Pastoral Scheme affecting the benefices of St.ohn, Forton, Christ Church, Gosport and
Holy Trinity, Gosport.

I fully appreciate that my concerns and comments will not be considered as, in my opinion, the
proposed changes are already rubber-stamped by the Bishop. However, it does at least satisfy me to
get this off my chest!

| believe that all Christians are working to spread the news that Christ died for our sins and that we
must consider all ways possible to work to this end, within our local communities. Initially, there was
excited expectation on learning that funds would be made available by the Church Commissioners to
help in this work. Additional staffing, both clergy and laity as well as building improvements would
certainly go a long way towards this aim. It was assumed, wrongly, that the Parishes would be
approached and asked in what way this input could be best used within the local Church community
to carry the Word to all outside the immediate Church family.

However, the way in which this process has been carried out | find quite disgusting. So called
“consultations” have been non-existent because quite obviously the proposals put forward, bar for a
few amendments, were set in stone and presented to the Deanery. It seems to me, from my own
business experience, the whole process has been carried out as if we are that - a business — whereas
the Church is its people, Christians worshipping and working together to spread the news of the
Gospel, as our Lord wished his Disciples to do and we, in our way, are the Disciples of today.

I worship at Christ Church in Gosport. Although my wife and | have only been attending Christ
Church for some three years, we love the Church family and our Vicar, Father Andy Davis. We were
elected to the PCC and help in any way we can to further the work of the Church. But seeing both
our Vicar and his wife, who is disabled, in tears following the first meeting when the proposals were
presented, we found distressing and totally unwarranted. Father Andy is loved and highly respected
within the community, by all including those not regularly attending Church. His service to the Lord
is unstinting and attendances at major services show the local support for the Church. Sunday
congregation numbers are increasing, the local schools come to Church and the building is filled with
love and praise on a regular basis. Just before this “process” was presented, Father Andy told the
Sunday congregation that at an interview with the Bishop that he had no wish to move elsewhere
but to continue his work in the Parish, through to his retirement. This announcement was met with
loud applause and grateful thanks from our Church family, as Father Andy is a loving, genuine priest
dedicated to his work. Then he turns round to learn he is to be made redundant and would have to
apply for his job, possibly along with other applicants. This makes me, my wife and many, many
others ashamed to be members of the Church of England, treating someone in such a way. You can
quote canon law and all other “rules” as the reason but none hold water — this action is
unforgivable. | can say, quite categorically, if Father Andy leaves we will resign immediately from the
PCC (likely we would have to anyway with the proposed changes), withdraw our names from the
Church Electoral Roll and cancel our standing finance contribution. We would also never again
worship in any Church in the Diocese of Portsmouth. We would look to worship elsewhere and
support those genuinely working to spread God’s Word. | cannot speak for others but I sincerely
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believe that there are many who will seriously consider leaving. This action will break the spirit of
our Church.

Just to give you some background, by wife was born in Elson and attended St.Thomas’s Church first
when she was 3 years old. | was originally a Methodist. We were married at the Parish Church of
St.Thomas's in 1965. Although initially living in Titchfield, we moved to Elson in 1967 and shortly
afterwards | was Confirmed. Our three children were Christened there and over time all became
Head Choristers. We were also Choir Members, helped run the Sunday School and serve on the PCC.
Our two daughters were also married there and three grand-children were also Christened there.
Over the course of the next nearly 40 years | was appointed Church Warden and served three times,
the last time for eleven years. | also chaired the Church Hall Committee — the Hall is approx a quarter
of a mile from the Church and also the Appeal Committee, to raise funds to have improvements
made to the Church, to include installation of a kitchen and toilet. In fact, we raised the final amount
of the initial £60,000 during an Interegnum and were praised by Archdeacon Peter Hancock for our
work, stating he was using us as an example as to how successful an Interegnum could be.

Sadly, the new priest appointed — and for my shame | was one of those appointed to interview him —
was a complete disaster as what he said in his interview was not what he did once in the role. Efforts
were made to have him moved but sadly, after all the years when we could rely on the Diocese for
support, he was only reprimanded for his actions (writing an online blog saying some very
unpleasant things about parishioners and using unacceptable language was just one). The net result
was that nearly two thirds of the congregation left the Church. He took over the next stages of the
improvements, which did not materialise as no financial support and also kicked out the local groups
using the Church Hall including the Scouts, so losing the income the Hall was making, not only to
keep it maintained but contribute to Church income. We left at that time and joined little St.Faith’s
Church in Tribe Road, the small Mission Church part of the Parish of Alverstoke. Our own family
were so upset at the way we were treated that they have since rejected the Church, something that,
though understandable, hurt us as parents and grandparents.

What is sad to see now is that the Parish Church of St.Thomas’S Elson is no longer to be a Parish
Church. It was always the centre of the village of Elson and was very well supported in the
community. The Church Hall is now empty and falling apart, even though there have been offers of
grants from the County Council to put it right for the Church and community to use. For such a large
area to be without a Parish Church in the community is something no one would have ever expected
to happen.

For ten years we worshipped at St Faith’s and although a regular congregation of 30/40 each week,
the Church was well maintained without any call on the Parish Church. it also raised a substantial
amount given to the Parish towards Fairer Shares. Plans were underway to work with the local
school but this never came to fruition. A new priest at Alverstoke came with other ideas and in time
he decided that St.Faith’s could not have a weekly Communion Service on a Sunday as “insufficient
clergy available.” This took some understanding and we had discussions to try and avoid such a
change. In the end, no Sunday morning service just Communion on a Thursday rmorning. A Pioneer
Priest was appointed and there was no working together with the established congregation at
St.Faith’s and so most of the congregation, except for a handful, moved elsewhere, to either Christ
Church or Holy Trinity. Which is how we come to be at Christ Church now. Plenty has been said
about how successful the Pioneer Priest has been for Leesland, which may be true, but no mention
of the regular worshippers who were rejected and left to go elsewhere.
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Perhaps you can tell from this why we are so disenchanted by the Church of England and in
particular the Portsmouth Anglican Diocese. Numbers attending Anglican Churches in Gosport may
well be low but there is considerable growth among Family Churches which are very well attended.

I think this indicates there is a need and of course the Church of England does need to redefine itself
to be able to welcome more who are not regular worshippers. But this should never be at the
expense of those who have given their lives to their local Church, working together with physical and
financial help. There must be cooperation between the two, something that Father Andy Davis has
been striving to do. Presenting proposals as a “fait accompli” is not right, there should have been
genuine discussion together.

I have never met the current Bishop and only have seen the Archdeacon at the meetings to “discuss”
the proposals. In earlier times, there was a greater sense of togetherness with the Diocese but not
now. Interestingly, | heard recently that the owner of the Poundland stores three or four times a
year would get into a company vehicle and visit every one of the 850 stores owned, to meet with
managers and staff, to hear of any problems and to support wherever possible, so the business
could run smoothly with happy staff. Although too late now, perhaps the Diocese could learn from
this.

I cannot comment on the other Churches and Parishes involved in these proposed changes, other
than to say both the Parish of St.Faith’s, Lee on Solent and the Parish of St.Mary’s, Alverstoke should
have been included in ali discussions. It might be believed that they are strong and flourishing but a
closer look would show that is not the case. It is the Parishes of Holy Trinity and Christ Church, under
Father Andy Davis, that are showing increasing attendance and strong support, but sadly now about
to be undermined.

As said before, | know my thoughts and comments will have no bearing on what has already been
decided but at least | have had my say and | know there are many who feel badly let down in the
same way. | am sorry, but | cannot be positive in any way, in regard to the proposed deanery
changes, simply because in my humble opinion they have not been thought through and discussed
at length with clergy and laity involved before being presented “fait accompli” and it only goes to
show how far the hierarchy in the Church of England has distanced themselves from the people.

Yours faithfully

Robin Clark

To: Mr Rex AndrevR M—

Pastoral P cC
Church Commissioners D ’HRLC \/\’:"‘* (W'/\ ’

Church House
Great Smith Street
London

SW1P 3AZ
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Rex A,.drew
—

From: AT

Sent: 17 May 2019 17:53

To: ’ Rex Andrew

Subject: Draft scheme representation submission

Submitted on Fri, 17/05/2019 - 17:07
Submitted by:

Submitted values are:
1. Query or comment?

2. Which Scheme or Order?

Which case is your representation regarding?
Forton and Gosport

3. Write your submission

Your Name (required)
Lilian Fitchett

Email address (required

Nature of interest in case
Electoral roll of Holy Trinity Church, Gosport

Is your representation for or against the draft scheme or order (required)
Against

Representation:
The parishes of Christ Church and Holy Trinity already work well together, thanks to the leadership of the present
incumbent and therefore to make them one parish, with each church having its own committee seems pointless.

However, my principal concern is with the treatment of that incumbent. Father Andy Davies has been doing (and
continues to do) an exemplary job in both parishes. He is held in great esteem and affection not only by his
parishioners but also by local residents who have contact with those churches.

He is also very highly regarded by the local community and is frequently called upon for pastoral care both to those
unconnected with any church and to those of other churches in the deanery. He is chair of Churches Together and
chaplain to the Scouts and our churches are involved with Heart for the Homeless. He has also been chaplain to the
mayor on more than one occasion.

During his twelve years in Gosport Fr. Andy has built up a wide range of contacts, which would take a new
incumbent a considerable time to establish.

To ask a priest of this calibre to apply for a position which he already fulfills is both insulting and humiliating.

/



Rex Andrew

From:

Sent: 26 May 2019 09:48

To: Rex Andrew

Subject: Draft scheme representation submission

Submitted on Sun, 26/05/2019 - 09:44
Submitted by:

Submitted values are:

1. Query or comment?

2. Which Scheme or Order?

Which case is your representation regarding?
Forton and Gosport

3. Write your submission

Your Name (required)
margaret irene mayhead

Email address (required)

T ianea E.'g l"”fj/:!‘ FA O -

Nature of interest in case
Regular worshipper at Christ Church all my 70 years, writing on behalf of the 8 o clock congregation

Is your representation for or against the draft scheme or order (required)

1
Comment (neither for nor against) . k! k o

\ 4 “ﬁ”w v‘m{"w‘? w (\wd
Representation: L\M bo

To whom it may concern

My name is Margaret Mayhead of S3S06gER &%) | have been a regular member of Christ Church all my life serving in
many different ways through the years.

| am writing to you on behalf of the regular 12-18 strong congregation at the Sunday

8 0 ‘clock Communion service at Christ Church Gosport. | have spoken to as many individuals as possible and we unanimously
express in the strongest possible terms our dismay, hurt, disappointment, anger and despondency about the proposed scheme to
dispossess us of our vicar, Reverend Andy Davis.

We do not wish to write in emotional terms, although we could, but will instead rely on what we believe are facts.

Most of us acknowledge the need for a change that will reach out to more members of the community across the three parishes,
across the age divide, a change that increases the vibrancy necessary to alert, nurture, sustain and inspire generations to the
Christian way of life. ’

We believe Fr Andy is aiready doing this in two Parishes to a high level under very difficult circumstances. He is much trusted, hard
working, diligent, caring, genuine and extremely talented, maybe even gifted, in being able to touch the lives of people from all
walks of life. This is regularly borne out by conversations not just in our parishes but in the wider community of Gosport - through
baptisms, weddings and funerals. It is his name that comes highly recommended by local funeral directors particularly for the more
challenging of funerals eg babies, children and young people killed in tragic circumstances.

Fr Andy works in both Newtown School (our church school) and has also taken on Haselworth School. In the former has has
initiated and successfully completed termly Prayer Space sessions, aided by members of both parishes. These are areas of huge
potential and we hope the new Scheme includes work here as Fr Andy can only do so much within his extraordinarily busy
schedule. We understand that in the recent inspection by S.1.A.M.S at Newtown it was stated that Fr Andy deserved a ‘great
commendation’ and that they recognised ‘this is the work of a pioneer'. It is not appropriate here to go into detail of all the many
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duties Fr Andy performs as hopefully you know them and you would only need to ask anyone that receives his 'touch’ to
acknowledge the tremendous impact he has on people’s lives. \

It is beyond our understanding why would the Diocese want to dispossess such as this!
In Summary

YES to a change, YES to a renewed outreach mission, YES to a long term vision, YES to more clergy support but NO to Fr Andy
being excluded from being a crucial part of this. -

You say we want a ‘curer of souls’ - we already have it, he's here, alive, well and representing Jesus at Christ Church, our
Parishes, our town. Let's keep him, let’s treasure what we have, let's all get on with what's at the heart of this pastoral shake up -
putting God into God’s Port.

We hope this representation helps you to see we are not ‘declining and static’ as quoted in The Proposal. We need change, we
need a shake up, we need cohesive working, we need long term vision and....we need Fr Andy. Indeed, we believe YOU - the
diocese needs him too.

1 would be very willing to discuss this further and/or to attend a Hearing if deemed necessary.

ra 2



Alderman & Honorary Freeman Geoffrey J.D. O'Neill .(

[t e
FnmotEzies
Gosport
Hampshire
Telephone:
e-mail:

Mr. R. Andrew

The Church of England
Church Commissioners
Church House

Great Smith Street,
London,

SW1P 3AZ

Monday 20th, May, 2019

Dear Mr. Andrew,

Mission & Pastoral Measure 2011 Diocese of Portsmouth
Benefices of St. John, Forton; Christ Church, Gosport; and Holy Trinity, Gosport

I wish to comment on the above proposal. I was baptised into the Church of England at St
Michael and All Angels, Chiswick, London at Easter 1944. I have been a practicing member
of the Church of England for 75 years.

I moved to Gosport in 1964, and continued my worship and service to our Lord at Christ
Church, Gosport, moving several years later to St. John’s Forton which was more in keeping
with my Anglo Catholic tradition before moving to Holy Trinity, Gosport (due to a change in
the style of worship at St. John’s.) I have served on the Parochial Church Council of all these
Parish’s during my fifty years in Gosport, in addition to holding a range of offices including
Sacristan, Treasurer and an active member of the serving teams. [ therefore feel fairly well
acquainted with all of the particular Parish’s and to be in a position to comment to some
degree of my past experience,

Whilst most of us welcome the general aim of this scheme, encouraging people of all ages
coming to faith (and deepening that faith) and to see the church continuing to engage with
local communities and those in need. I have to say that sadly in my opinion, Portsmouth
Diocese have missed a wonderful opportunity by not involving their Clergy, Parochial Church
council’s and local community in the initial consideration of their proposal for this scheme.
The result of this has therefore caused distrust with our Diocese particularly due to the range
of different information disseminated at the various consultation meetings. With many
important questions not being answered satisfactorily, particularly in the parish’s of Christ
Church and Holy Trinity, Gosport, with regard to the future of our Vicar, Reverend Andy
Davis. Portsmouth Diocese could not have possibly made a worse mess of failing to engage
with those who will have to undertake the ground work to see the project through, if it is
approved. Due to the manner in which this has been handled so far, many members of our
congregations are expressing concern that they now find it very difficult to trust the Diocese
throughout the rest of the process.

In my opinion, the proposal to turn St John’s Church, Forton into a Mission Hub requires
some very serious and professional consideration, it is a large building, very cold in winter,
and not in a good state of repair. It would, therefore, need vast sums of money spent on it to
make it an attractive place for the community to come to and be made flexible enough to be
suitable for a variety of activities. It’s position on a busy road with very little parking also
makes it unsuitable, it would make far more sense economically and pastorally to spend
money on obtaining a modern building in a more suitable location. A partnership scheme
with one of the local colleges would be a far better option. I feel that for the Church of England
to invest money in converting this building would be a bad investment. 1 was concerned at
the last consultation meeting to be told that Portsmouth Diocese had not sought any
professional advice regarding the suitability of converting St John’s Church, Forton into a
Mission Hub, especially as it appears to be the cornerstone of their proposal.



{ ‘th regard to the Draft Pastoral Scheme (2) - Union of benefices and Parishes. It states that
trie new parish shall be named “The Parish of Forton, Gosport Christ Church and Gosport
Holy Trinity” and shall comprise the area of the new benefice. I have raised at several
consultation meetings that it would be confusing to include the word “Forton” as part of the
name of the new benefice in addition to using Gosport twice in the title. We have been told
that the title “The Parish of Forton, Gosport Christ Church and Gosport Holy Trinity” is only
a ‘working title’ and it will be a matter for the new PCC to decide an appropriate title. Can
you please confirm that you agree with the answer that we have been given?

I note that the Commissioners have been told by the Bishop on the advice of his Diocesan
Mission and Pastoral Committee, that the rationale behind the diocesan proposals is
necessary to free up people and finances, as well as decrease the burden of administration
and buildings, from maintaining a declining/static church.

As the treasurer of Holy Trinity Church for the last ten years I feel unable to support that
statement as being completely accurate as far as this Church is concerned.

The congregation of Holy Trinity, Gosport is neither declining or static and in point of fact in
the last two years this is some of the work Holy Trinity, Gosport has carried out; installed a
new Lightning Protection System, carried out a refurbishment of the parish office including
new chairs; carried out major work to the Church boiler and heating system; replaced all
Smoke Alarms; a complete rewiring of the Church including new lighting; major repairs
including new slates to the church roof; new chairs for the Church.

The only difficulty that I have found as treasurer, is with paying the Parish Share. The parish
share for Holy Trinity Church has risen in five years from £11,125 to £18,560, some 66% in
total. The highest percentage increase in the diocese.

Regular correspondence has been sent to the Diocesan Secretary asking for a statement from
the Bishop’s Council, explaining why Holy Trinity Church have been levied such a large
increase in so short a period. It disappoints me that neither myself nor the Church Wardens
ever received a reply to our concerns. I am attaching a copy of one such letter sent.

I hope that my comments will be of use when this proposal is being considered. I understand
that my comments may be shared with others.

In view of my concerns, I wish this letter to be considered as a formal objection to the proposed
procedure for the implementation of the ‘Mission and Pastoral Measure 2011 Diocese of
Portsmouth’ document. Particularly because of the appalling manner in which some of the
Priests in the Gosport Deanery have been treated. I hope that an amendment to the scheme
can be considered to give our present parish priest and incumbent Reverend Andy Davis
certainty of retaining his present office albeit in another form as team Rector.

Yours sincerely

Geoffrey J.D. O’Neill
Past Mayor of Gosport
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Freeman of the City of London
Freeman of the Borough of Gosport 1 reec y ndo



Holy Trinity Church, Trinity Green, Gosport
Hon. Treasurer
GeoffreyJ D O Nem

Gosport
Hampshire,

ey
Telephone: me

& 'g'} (AR

email:

The Revd Wendy Kennedy
Diocesan Secretary
Diocese of Portsmouth
First Floor,

Peninsular House

Wharf Road

Portsmouth

PO2 8HB

Saturday 8%. September, 2017

Dear Wendy,

Re: Bishop’s Council’s proposed budget for 2018

You may recall that the Church Wardens of Holy Trinity Church wrote to you
in September of last year regarding the response of our Parochial Church
Council to the Diocesan Budget for 2017 consultation and Parish Share
payments. We advised that the year-on-year percentage increases in our
parish share proposed by the new scheme were going to prove extremely
difficult for us to meet. We are disappointed that we did not receive a reply or
acknowledgement from this or any of our previous letters sent to you over the
years regarding this matter.

The P.C.C. of Holy Trinity, Gosport, have asked me once again to write and
place on record that, whilst we support wholeheartedly the key principles
behind the Parish Share, namely that all parishes pay according to their
means; and that all parishes support each other in helping provide the
resources needed for ministry and mission at parish, diocesan and national
levels. We accept that the attempt to find a more accurate and realistic way
of assessing what each parish should pay is an important one.

We also recognize the importance of informing and encouraging our
congregation about the importance of giving and of good stewardship. But,
having said all of this, the year-on-year percentage increases in our parish
share in the new scheme is proving a daunting challenge to meet. Our biggest
fear is that the rises will encourage weariness and demoralization, which may
result in people refusing to give more, because they will assume that the
diocese does not appreciate or understand the reality of their economic
situation.

Although there was no formal response to our concerns from the Diocese, our
Parish Share for 2016 was increased by 14.5% to £12,729.00, for 2017
increased to £15,051 an increase of £2,316 or 18.20% and will increase to
£17,293 for 2018 a further increase of £2242,00 (14.90%). Again one of the
highest percentage increases in the Diocese.

Our Parish Share has risen in four years from £11,125 to £17,293, 55% in
total. The highest percentage increase in the diocese. This further increase in
the Parish Share for Holy Trinity Church, will, without question, impose an
even greater strain than in previous years on the PCC’s budget
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As treasurer. I estimate that Holy Trinity will fall short in its parish share
payments in this financial year (ending 31 December, 2017) by some £4,000
(£3,000 if the January 2018 payment is included). If our financial situation
remains similar to previous years, it will become impossible to catch up with
the arrears which will escalate to over £9,000 by the end of 2018.

The PCC would also like to remind the Diocese that the percentage uplift
being sought is not only grotesquely excessive on any objective estimate of
the question, but it is being imposed on us at a time when the annual rate of
inflation in the country at large has been hovering around or about 1% since
2014 or so!

As Trustees of Holy Trinity Church, the members of the PCC are mindful that
the law imposes a duty of care which requires among other things that they
“ensure that the Church (Charity) is and will remain solvent.” With this in
mind we have been instructed by the Parochial Church Council to write and
advise you although it has been our practice for many years to meet our
commitments, it is unlikely that it will be achieved in future years. We would
like you to draw this to the attention of the next Bishop’s Council meeting.

We would also appreciate a statement from the Bishop’s Council, that we can
share with those who attend our church, explaining why we have had a 55%
increase in so short a period. Although it may be wishful thinking on my part,
it would be courteous to receive a reply from someone in the Diocese on our
concern regarding parish share payments.

Yours sincerely

He.

Geoffrey 1.D. O'Neill
Hon. Treasurer
Holy Trinity Church, Gosport

Copy for information to;
The Venerable Gavin Collins, Archdeacon of The Meon
Wendy Hunt — Deanery Treasurer
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Rex Andrew
Pastoral Division
Church Commissioners
Great Smith St
London
SW1P 3AZ

17 May 2019
Reference: NB29/37/RA

Dear Mr Andrew,

Mission and Pastoral Measure 2011 Diocese of Portsmouth
Benefices of St John Forton: Christ Church Gosport; and Holy Trinity Gosport

I wish to comment on the above proposal. | am a member of the Church of England, having
worshipped at St Mary's Alverstoke for over 25 years and, over the past 6 years, as an active
parishioner at Holy Trinity Church Gosport. | have read the detailed proposals as indicated in
the ‘Mission and Pastoral Measure 2011 Diocese of Portsmouth’ document and have also
been kept informed of the actions and processes which have taken place over the past
months by our Vicar and Churchwardens.

These proposals have caused concern in both our geographical area of Gosport and Lee on
Solent and, in addition, distress in our parishes of Christ Church and Holy Trinity in Gosport,
particularly with regard to the position of our Vicar, Reverend Andrew Davis. He is now in a
position where he has been served with a notice of Redundancy and will have to apply for
the position of Team Rector, unlike his colleagues in St. Mary's Alverstoke and St. Faith's
Lee on Solent whose posts are unchanged.

| appreciate that the management of change and reorganisation is a difficult issue as | have
had practical experience of this as a Former Deputy Head in a large Anglican 11 — 18 School
in Kent. | do understand that in these days of declining congregations, decreasing resources
and increasing costs, new policies and plans have to be proposed and implemented. | can
see the rationale for amalgamating the three parishes and using Christ Church and Holy
Trinity as the churches, but would question the choice of the church building at St John's
Forton as a ‘Mission Hub'. Others, | know have commented on this point so | will not do so
here. One could also argue that ‘mission’ should permeate all that we do as Christians
throughout our lives and not necessarily be totally focussed on one ‘hub’.

My major concern is with the way in which this process of change has been dealt with by the
Diocese and in my view the lack of sensitivity and ensuing uncertainty which has prevailed
among our clergy including our Vicar, Andrew Davis. This is in spite of the fact that during his
time in the two parishes he has developed a joint approach to church life, for example in the
joint celebration of major Church Festivals and fund raising events. Of particular note is the
fact that he has managed with care and sensitivity the introduction of women priests
officiating at Holy Trinity Gosport. | think that the hard work and effort he put into this could
have been overlooked. In addition at Holy Trinity women play leading roles in the church as
Chalice Assistants, Prayer leaders, Crucifers and in one case a Thurifer. In summary we
have a growing congregation and worship is spiritually refreshing, dignified and joyous in an
anglo-catholic setting.
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